
 

 

 
          
 

 
Minutes of the Daviess County Commission 

December 14, 2022 
 

The Honorable Daviess County Commission met on this 14th day of December 2022 at 8:20 a.m. Jim 
Ruse, Presiding Commissioner, called the meeting to order. David Cox 1st District, Commissioner, and 
Wayne Uthe, 2nd District Commissioner, were present. 

 

James Lewis, Road & Bridge Supervisor, updated the Commission on he and his crew’s training in 
Springfield last week. All three enjoyed their experience. Discussion of brush bids and mowing in Salem 
Township was had. The bridge crew will help this afternoon setup for the Commissioner’s Quarterly 
Luncheon. 

 

Discussion of NW Commissioner’s meeting on Thursday. Final approval of the program was made. 
 
BRO trees were discussed. Issue continued. 
 
David Cox advised he received two calls regarding a box culvert on Sunset Ave & 260th Street being too 
narrow for semi traffic. Issue continued until next week. 
 
Discussion was held regarding the repairs to the Nursing Home HVAC system.  Jim Ruse will meet with an 
engineer for his opinion this week. Discussion tabled until more information is obtained. 
 
Jim Ruse signed an additional page on Bro 38, Inv 16 that was missed last week. 
 
In the afternoon the Commission and the County Clerk (Chief Budget Officer) met with Aaron Piburn, 
Assessor, to discuss his 2023 budget. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm to allow the Commission to set up for their meeting on Thursday, 
December 15th at Access II. 
 

 

Approved:  

                                                                                                                                              

_______________________   _____________________   _______________________ 

    Presiding Commissioner    1st District Commissioner      2nd District Commissioner 

 

Attest: 

       ____________________________  Date __________________ 
 
 County Clerk          670 


